Minutes from the November 22, 2004 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
 
In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Brad O'Hara, Brett Bova, Kyle Schatzle, Adi Karisik.  Brett Bova was Proxy for Ashley McKee, Mike Asoodeh was Proxy for Donna Methvien and Brad O'Hara was proxy for Bea Baldwin. Also in attendance were Erik Johansen, Clarissa Schiro and Rosalyn Chauvin.  
   

The meeting began at 3:30 p.m. 
 
                     The October 20, 2004 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Adi Karisik to approve the minutes. Dr. Brad O'Hara seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.
 
                     Reports on Action Items:
 
o       Status of Projector Check out Activity –Clarissa Schiro provided a hand out indicating the usage of the projector check out equipment. Adi Karisik reported that they recommend purchasing 3 LP70 projectors with bags and replacement lamps.  Dr. Brad O'Hara inquired about training in the use of the projectors.  Adi informed the committee that there is training provided before projectors are allowed to be checked out.  A motion was made by Dr. Mike Asoodeh to purchase the three projectors, bags and replacement lamps. Dr. O'Hara seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Adi and Clarissa will check into bags that will hold both a laptop and this projector. 

 
                     Small Project Proposal Subcommittee recommendation – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the subcommittee is recommending approval of 4 of the 4 small project proposals totaling $18,987.  A motion to approve these recommendations was made by Adi Karisik. Dr. O’Hara seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion. 
 
                     Surplus Computer Proposal Subcommittee recommendation – Dr. Asoodeh reported for Donna Methvien that the subcommittee is recommending approval of 2 surplus computer proposals totaling 2 computers and 1 printer and 3 computer tables.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Dr. O’Hara. Adi Karisik seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  

 
                     Request for Software Installation  – Dr. Asoodeh reported for Donna Methvien that two requests for software installation have been received with the supporting documentation showing ownership of the software licenses.  A motion to approve these requests was made by Dr. O'Hara.  Adi Karisik seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion. 

 
                     Large Project Proposals report – Dr. Asoodeh reported that 8 Large Project proposals were received totaling $306,000.  

 
                     Special Content Management System Project – Dr. Asoodeh reported that one of the Large Project Proposals is for a Content Management System to support the redesign of Southeastern’s website.  After some discussion Adi Karisik made a motion that the Content Management System be pulled from the Large Project Proposal group to be handled as a Special Project by the committee.  He recommended setting aside $100,000 for this project, not to be funded until a report is brought back to the committee on an acceptable Content Management System, hardware, installation and training. Kyle Schatzle expressed concern that the current cost estimates were too high for such a system.  Dr. Asoodeh assured the committee that final funding would not be requested from the committee until all aspects of the project have been evaluated, and that this recommendation was just to set aside funds so the evaluating group would know that funding was available to support this concept.  Dr. O'Hara seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-1 in favor of approving the motion.

 
                     November 15th Bi-Annual Budget Reports – Copies were distributed of the budget information previously submitted to the SGA President for presentation to the SGA Senate.

 
                     Erik’s Report – Erik Johansen provided a report on the Biology lab now located in the new Biology building.   He made a recommendation that signs be posted in various parts of the building to increase the usage of the lab.  Action Item:  Erik, Clarissa and Donna will come up with a plan to place signs in other buildings where STF open and restricted labs are located to inform students of their location.
 

                     Savings on computer purchases and printing - Dr. Asoodeh reported on efforts recently taken to obtain greatly reduced prices on computers which will result in a savings for STF of $100,000 during the 2004-2005 fiscal year ending June 30, 2005.  The printing initiative will also result in a savings of $35,000. 

 

                     A motion to adjourn was made by Adi Karisik. Dr. O’Hara seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m. 
 
                     Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held near the beginning of the Spring 2005 semester.  Rosalyn Chauvin will coordinate scheduling the meeting.
 
